
From: Brian Marcontell 
Sent: Thursday, May 8, 2025 3:56 PM 
To: Brian Marcontell 
Cc: Michael Brown; Steve C. Ormbrek 
Subject: SIRAS Update 5/8/2025 Graduated students not returning 

 

Hello All, 

Regarding slide 39 in the SPRING EOY4 Roadshow PPT has really caused a stir. 

Exiting Graduates and Completers that are NOT Returning 

When students who are graduating with diploma and not returning, we report SWDS 4 as of 
the graduation date aka SENR exit date. 

Because it is standard practice to align the CALPADS exit date with the SEDS inactive date 
for completers. 

Due to some issue with a CDE calculation on eligibility, when reported the correct way, the 
SWDS effective date being equal to the SENR exit date causes the record to appear not 
eligible for the entire AY instead of knowing it is in effect only on the last date. 

To work around this, SIRAS has an update scheduled to be ready by 5/12/2025. The 
updated programming will check if the inactive reason is a diploma reason 72. 

It is assumed that if the student is inactive they are not returning. 

If the student is an alternative diploma but they ARE returning do NOT make the record 
inactive in SIRAS, that happens when they leave. 

Those inactive diploma exits, who are NOT returning and are made inactive in SIRAS will 
automatically get the SWDS Effective date adjusted by one day later according to the CDE 
instructions for resolving their issue. 

So in short, don’t fix the inactive dates in SIRAS, they are NOT broke!  

Don’t change how exit summaries are dated, they are fine, SIRAS is addressing this for you. 

The only work that needs to be done is removing the SWDS  4 records already sent to 
CALPADS and then resending those transactions next week. 

Download this help sheet for more specific instructions. 

https://training.sirassystems.org/support/docs/2025_CDE_CALPADS_DiplomaDataFix.pdf 

https://training.sirassystems.org/support/docs/2025_CDE_CALPADS_DiplomaDataFix.pdf


  

Feel free to reach out to support@sirassystems.com if you have any further questions or 
concerns on this. 

  

 

 

Brian Marcontell | Vice President 

 

C: (805) 252-2052 

 

mailto:support@sirassystems.com

